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File No: NTH14/00015; CR2014/003503 
Your Ref: GD14/0024 
 
 
 
The General Manager  
Clarence Valley Council 
Locked Bag 23 
GRAFTON  NSW  2460 
 
Attention: Sarah Ducat 
 
 
 
Dear Sir 
 
DA2014/0024 Extractive Industry Hard Rock Quarry Boundary Creek Road Nymboida. 
 
I refer to your letter of 1 July 2014, regarding the quarry at Boundary Creek Road Nymboida. 
 
Roles & Responsibilities 
 
The key interests for Roads and Maritime Services are the safety and efficiency of the road 
network, traffic management, the integrity of infrastructure assets and the integration of land use 
and transport. 
 
In accordance with State Environmental Planning Policy (Mining, Petroleum Production and 
Extractive Industries) 2007 Clause 16(3), Roads and Maritime is given the opportunity to review 
and provide comment on the subject development application. 
 
Roads and Maritime Response 
 
Roads and Maritime suggests that Items 1 to 5 in Appendix A of the Roads Safety Audit prepared 
by Roadnet dated 13 June 2014 should be implemented to manage haulage traffic attributable to 
the quarry operation. 
 
Item 1, Boundary Creek Road, suggestion 3 recommends restricting truck speeds as part of the 
conditions of operation of the quarry. Council may like to consider requiring a Code of Conduct for 
haulage vehicles. The code of conduct may include: 
 

• A map of any approved haulage routes highlighting specific locations for consideration such 
as school zones, school bus routes, residential areas or potential risk locations. 

• An induction process for staff and sub contractors outlining clear expectations and 
consequences for any breach of the code. 

• Instruction on operational and safety requirements. 
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If you require further information please contact Michael Baldwin on 6640 1362 or email 
Development.Northern@rms.nsw.gov.au.  
 
Yours faithfully,  

  31 July 2014 
for Monica Sirol  
Network & Safety Manager, Northern Region  
 
CC:  
ENC: 
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